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Dear Parents/Guardians

Aberdeenshire Schools Pipe Band – Launch
To help support our piping and drumming heritage, Aberdeenshire intends to form a schools pipe band. It is intended that a ‘kick-start’ event will take place in Inverurie Academy on Sunday, 22 January 2017, 10:00 am-4:00 pm. 

As the timescale is quite tight, any interested pupil should contact jenny.foxen@aberdeenshire.gov.uk indicating name, year group (e.g. P7 ) and instrument played, for example - snare drum. The timescale for contacting Jenny is 21 December 2016. 

PTA News
A big thanks to all who attended and helped out at the Christmas Fair. It was a huge success raising a massive £6000 which will be a great help towards funding. 

Our next event is a family friendly ceilidh on Friday, 20th January, 6:30 pm -9:00 pm. More details and ticket forms will be sent out in the New Year. We look forward to seeing you there for an evening of fun, good music and dancing!

The next PTA meeting is on Tuesday, 10 January at 6.30 pm in Link Room 3, all welcome to attend. For more information email agtaylor65@hotmail.com. 

Language Learning A 1 + 2 Approach
Classes P1-3 recently received a leaflet regarding Aberdeenshire Council’s new ways of teaching two modern languages. As this applies to all primary aged pupils the leaflet is accessible at 
https://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/schools/parents-carers/language-learning-in-scotland-a-1plus2-appraoch/. 

Coding Club update
Coding club will continue on Thursdays next term, on the following dates:
26th January
2nd February
9th February
2nd March
9th March
16th March
At the moment the club is full but any senior pupil wishing to attend should speak to either Miss Stewart or Miss Farquharson. 

P1/ Pre-School Enrolment
P1 and Nursery admissions for the Authority will take place in early January. Please collect forms from the school office. Primary 1 forms will be available from 9th January – 16th January and Nursery forms from week beginning 23rd January. 

P1 Admissions  
Now that Midmill is open, P1 entrants with no siblings already in Kintore School will be enrolled for Session 2017-2018 according to catchment areas. 

If you are thinking of moving to Midmill, please inform both school offices of your intentions. This will give both schools the opportunity to plan ahead. 

Pre-School Admissions 3-4 year olds
Please note that nursery places are open on a Cluster basis, e.g. if you live in Kemnay but have childcare in Kintore, you can access the nursery in Kintore. However, it is worth noting that this does not automatically mean entry into P1 the following year. 

ALEC Caravan
Due to staff illness the ALEC educators were unable to hold all their intended sessions and will return on Monday, 9 January 2017 and Tuesday, 10 January 2017 to catch up with those classes missed. 
School Attainment Data
You may be aware that the Scottish Government issued national statistics as well as school by school Curriculum of Excellence results. 

Should you wish to look at the results, they are available as follows:
http://www.gov.scot/Topics/Statistics/Browse/School-Education/acel

Sustrans – I Bike Girls-Only Cycling Club
Kintore School is piloting a girl-only bike club. It would be the first school to have such a club in Aberdeenshire. They are looking for 16 committed, enthusiastic and energetic girls from P6 and P7 to be the founding members of the club. The club will meet on a Thursday between 3.15 pm and 4.15 pm. If anyone is interested, please see separate details, complete the application form and return by Wednesday, 11 January 2017. 

Staffing
For the past few months we have been advertising, on a permanent basis, forthcoming vacancies with little result. My intention is to continue to advertise – one has to remain optimistic – and put ‘temporary’ measures in place to allow full consideration of our next step to take place. 

When we return in January Primary 1S will be taught by Mrs Michie and Mrs Stephen will teach P3S in Mrs Booth’s place. This will place considerable pressure on the school leadership team so we do have to look at other options. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]It has been suggested that we look at reconfiguring classes. We were given a teacher additionally in August due to our limited accommodation; we now have one ‘spare’ classroom now that Midmill has moved. 

I have written separately to the classes involved. Please be assured we are already working to ensure continuity and smooth transitions.  

Staffing News 
Mrs Susan Wilson – Susan continues to make slow but steady progress and is likely to be absent until February/March. As you would imagine, she is finding the whole process quite frustrating!

Maternity leaves – Both Mrs Debbie Cooper and Mrs Arlene Gilleran will begin their maternity leave in January. We wish both ladies a safe delivery when their time comes. 

Mrs Amy Booth – Amy has moved to Ellon and has secured a post there; our good wishes go with her. 

New appointments – We recently appointed Mrs Coral Smith to our PSA position and Mrs Donna Sim to our Early Years Post. 

The above will replace Mrs Louise Fitzpatrick (PSA) who finishes with us on 6 January and Mrs Jackie Smith who will move to Midmill. We would like to thank both ladies for their hard work over the years.

Diary Events
Thursday, 22 December 2016 – Wednesday, 4 January 2017 (Inclusive)	-	Christmas Holidays

May I take this opportunity to wish you “Glad Tidings of the Season” and Best Wishes for 2017.  

School will resume on Thursday, 5 January 2017 at 9.00 am.
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WILMA WALKER								        21 December 2016
Head Teacher									       TYPED BY M Meyer                              
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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Application to Join the I Bike
Girls-Only Cycling Club

The Club
Kintore School is piloting a girl-only bike club.  It would be the first school to have such a club in Aberdeenshire.  We are looking for 16 committed, enthusiastic and energetic girls from P6 and P7 to be the founding members of the club.

The club will meet on a Thursday after school between 3:15 and 4:15pm. Ideally, you would bring your bike along each week, however it is still possible to join even if you do not own a bike.  If you are interested, please return the below application form by 11th January 2017.  In addition, we are looking for parent volunteers who would be interested in assisting and accompanying us in led rides. 

If you would like to join then please complete the below application form, have it signed by a parent and return it by Wednesday the 11th of January to Mr Clark, Mrs Paterson or Ms McDonald.

Purpose of the club:
To develop your own cycling ability, increase your cycling confidence, learn new skills such as basic bike maintenance and promote and encourage other girls within the school to take up the sport of cycling. 

Who will you work with - 
	Phil Thornley, I Bike Officer
School Travel Champions – Mr Clark, Mrs Paterson, Ms McDonald
	Parent volunteers
	External Tutors

Key Activities:
· Introduction to bike mechanics, identify common problems and learn how to make basic repairs

· Take part in regular led rides from the school, increasing your confidence and ability (Spring/Summer term times)

· Increase your road safety awareness and identify the correct type of safety equipment and clothing to be worn

· Increase your fitness ability through structured ‘spin classes’

· Learn about the importance of correct nutrition 

· Present and promote our fun cycling activities at assemblies to celebrate our success

· Opportunities to work with female Scottish Cycling ambassadors 

Skills required
The ability to ride a bike, no matter your level, we are here to help nurture your talent and interest, have lots of energy and enthusiasm, ability to work well in a team, demonstrate responsibility and have some creative ideas to get more pupils, staff and parents on their bikes! 

P.T.O. and complete application form
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Application Form

We are pleased that you are applying for a place in the all-girls club. Please fill in the following application and return to your class teacher.

Name of Applicant

………………………………………………………………………………………………

Class

………………………………………………………………………………………………
Hobbies, interests, leisure activities
	








Why should you be in the club?	
	








How would you promote and encourage more girls to take up cycling?
	







Pupil Signature: ______________________		Parent Signature: _____________________
If you would be interested in helping as a parent volunteer then please add the below information:
Name: ___________________________________________________________________________
Contact Details: ____________________________________________________________________
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